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Norton Primary School

                          Mrs. Yaggi
                



2019/2020   

Contacting the Teacher
[image: image13.wmf][image: image14.wmf]You may phone, send a note with your child, or e-mail with questions or concerns. Please be on the lookout for papers and newsletters to come home often which will answer many questions you may have. 
330-825-5133               gyaggi@nortonschools.org
ext 532333
Name Tags
The children MUST wear their name tags the first week of school for my sake as well as that of the bus drivers. Each day your child will come home with their name tag.  PLEASE remember to send it back with them each day for the first week of school.  I would like to reuse the name tags for future students.  After the first week I will collect them.
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Busy Bodies

The children should dress comfortabley for school. We often sit, work, and play on the floor. Sneakers should be worn daily in order to avoid accidents in our room and on the playground. Flip flops are NOT permitted. Please label all removable clothing.
***************************************************************************************************Early Pick-Up
A note should be sent to school explaining the reason and time your child will be leaving school before dismissal time. The student must be signed out through the school office. Students may not be picked up at the classroom. They will be released only to the custodial parent or to an adult designated by the custodial parent or guardian.  Anyone wishing to pick up a child from school MUST show identification each time.
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***************************************************************************************************Student Absence
In the event of your child’s absence, you are required to notify the school at the start of each day. If your child is absent and the school has not been notified, attempts will be made to contact you. You can report your child’s absence before 9:00 am by calling the office at 330-706-2760.

***************************************************************************************************

Medication

We cannot give any type of medication at school without specific instructions as to time and dosage from you and/or the child’s physician. This includes all medications, whether they be prescription or nonprescription.

It is necessary for you to let the school nurse know when your child has medication that is to be taken at school. Students are not allowed to carry medication. It must be brought to school by the parent/guardian in an appropriately labeled  container and a form from the office must be completed by the doctor.
Birthday Celebration
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Birthdays are special occasions, and we enjoy celebrating them at school. Please know that you are welcome to send treats to the classroom on your child’s birthday, either of the edible or material kind. However, it is not necessary. Please check with the teacher regarding any food allergies. All edible treats must be store bought so I can read all ingredients.  We will be sure to take a few moments to honor your child’s special birthday.  Towards the end of the school year we will celebrate summer birthdays.  
Lunch/Breakfast/Snack 
Student lunches are $2.60 this year. Milk is included in the lunch price, but is $.50 when purchased separately. Students may also purchase “special items” such as peanut better and jelly, a hotdog, or a salad. Please check your monthly menu to see what is for lunch each day. Breakfast is $1.75.  Please be sure to let us know if your child will be having breakfast at school even if they will not be eating at school every day.  We will  have snack daily.  You can provide snack for your child either by sending it daily or donating a large snack to be shared by all students.  Snacks will be provided for students who do not bring one daily while they are available.  I will send a letter home when we are running low. 
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Student of the Week[image: image4.png]



Each child will have a chance to be our “Star” Student of the Week. During this week, he/she will share a poster with their picture and carry out numerous classroom duties.
Supply Fee

The supply fee is $25.00 and is due as soon as possible. 

Please make sure checks are payable to Norton Primary School.
Notices, Letters, Newsletters
You will be receiving many papers from the school office and from me throughout the school year. At times, these items will need to be filled out by you and returned. Please check for these items nightly and return them promptly. In addition, there will be class newsletters containing imporant and interesting information regarding the classroom. The child’s book bag is an important communication link between home and school. The student should always have their folder in his/her book bag. Please check it daily. 
***************************************************************************************************

Class Schedule

About our day…The following paragraphs briefly describe what you can expect from a typical day in Kindergarten and other pertinent information that your family will need to have a successful experience this year. Routine and predictability are important to young children.  We try to follow a schedule each day, but also learn to be flexible when necessary.

Beginning Our Day…Each day we will begin by making our lunch choices and taking care of our folders and book bags.  The children are to take responsibility of their own things early in the year.  After all of your child’s things are put away, they are to start their “morning work”.  The work at the beginning of the year will consist of easier activities such as coloring, tracing, and hands-on activities.  Later in the year, the “morning work” will consist of papers that have to do with the letter of the week, the themed unit, math skills, writing, or other important skills. Most of the activities are completed independently or students can get help from a friend at their table.  If the paper has been checked by the teacher you will see a sticker, stamp, or my handwriting on the paper.
Morning Meeting...During our meeting we learn about the calendar, weather, counting, special announcements, and often review skills.
Reading & Writing…Some of our goals this year will be:
· To listen to learn.  “The more you listen, the more you learn!”

· To instill a desire to learn to read and write.

· Develop phonemic awareness (sounds, rhymes).
· All letter and sound recognition by May.
· Teach essential language and print concepts.
· Extend vocabulary usage and speech.
I cannot stress enough the importance of learning all letters and sounds and applying them to sounding out words by May.  Children who become successful readers in 1st grade mastered letter and sound recognition in Kindergarten.  Set aside 10 minutes nightly to practice letters and sounds as we introduce them (writing capital and lowercase and the sound).  We will use the districts reading series Reading Street.  The series starts by quickly introducing each letter and it’s name.  It later focuses on one or two letters for a whole week and it is expected that the child knows the sound by the end of the week. It also slowly adds sight words that your child should know in one to two weeks.  Shortly after the year starts your child will bring home a small book two times a week that we practice reading at school.  I encourage you to read these books at home and to keep them in a special place so you can revisit these books throughout the year.  

Readiness/Math… Some of the basic skills you should start with your child are cutting, gluing, shape recognition, left to right (for reading and writing), tying shoes, zipping, buttoning, listening, following directions, counting 1:1 and sorting.  Some concepts taught this year will include using graphs, patterning, money, simple adding and subtracting, and counting by 1’s and 10’s to 100.  Math skills and concepts are explored using the Everyday Math series.  There will be small homework assignments sent home about once a week as part of the weekly homework assignments.
Report Cards and Conferences…Report cards will be sent home two times during the year.  The first one will be sent home at the middle of the year (January) and the second one will be sent home at the end of the year (May).  

Scheduled conferences will be held in October, November, and March. I truly encourage every parent to attend the first set of conferences in either October or November as this is a great way for me to get to know you better and to share some observations of your child.  We can schedule a conference anytime you want or I feel it is needed aside from conferences.  Please do not hesitate to contact me if there is a concern or we need to talk.  Parent/Teacher communication is an important key to your child’s success.
*******************************************************************************************************

Schedule
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         Lunch: 12:00-12:30       Recess: 12:30-1:00      
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Monday –     Music 
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Wednesday –     Art 
Thursday –     Achievement       [image: image5.wmf]                                                                                                                          
                                                                    
Friday –     Gym 
***************************************************************************************************Classroom Behavior Management Plan

In order to guarantee your child the learning environment he or she deserves, I will use the following procedures.  We (the students and teacher) will discuss the reason and necessity for rules in our classroom during the first few days of school.  We will stress the need for mutual respect for one another – as speakers, listeners, and learners. Our classroom rules are as follows.
1. Raise your hand when you have something to say.

2. Listen to others speak.

3. Walk.

4. Clean up after yourself.

5. Do not hurt others on the outside (their body) or the inside (their feelings).

6. Always do your best!


Each day before we dismiss from school, your child will fill in the day’s box on their behavior calendar with the corresponding color to match their behavior for that day.


On our classroom behavior chart, each student has a number. This chart will make students aware of their behavior and help them to self-monitor. The colors and what they represent:
Dark Purple- OUTSTANDING Proud Panther

Blue- AWESOME PANTHER

Green- Ready to Learn

Yellow- Caution

Orange- Loss of Privilege 
Brown- Loss of Privilege and “Think About It” sheet 

Red- Conduct Report (Office) 

I like to positively reward the children who are working to try to do the right thing in the classroom. These rewards include such things an extra recess, prizes from the prize box, special notes home etc.
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Volunteers/Donating to the Classroom
Our classroom welcomes volunteers! Classroom volunteers will work with the children individually or in small groups, help prepare materials for use in the classroom, or help with projects.
The class is in need of “Mystery Reader of the Week.” Please volunteer to come to the classroom on a Friday at 3:00 to read to the class. Please do not tell your child when you are coming as it is a big”mystery”. 

I will be sending home any additional forms throughout the year with your child so you can let me know if you are interested in volunteering. I will contact you with the time that best fits your schedule and our schedule at school. Please remember to visit the office upon your arrival. 
The class is always in need of dry erase markers, small prizes for the prize box, Clorox wipes, and snacks.  If you would like to donate any of these items to our classroom, they will be greatly appreciated. 

Thanks so much for caring!  Let’s have a great year!
Teacher: Mrs. Yaggi


